CORD OF PROCEEDINGS -1~
BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Held October 30, 2018
Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7pm with roll call, All
trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present.
VISITORS: BJ Cottrill, Shannon Duval, Cindy Glaub, Barb Selegue, John Hoffer, Stu Mack,
Tim May, Judy Cottrill, Tiffany Hupp, Reed Hupp
GUEST SPEAKER
Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket
certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It
is lawfully certified that the amount $9,613.46 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the
fiscal officer.

5389 10/23/2018  LICKING COUNTY RECORDER $40.00
5390 10/29/2018 BEN HUPP $427.00
5391 10/29/2018  Daniel VanBuren $169.51
5392 10/29/2018  Goss Supply Co. $446.90
5393 10/29/2018  Pleasant Valley Limestone $148.64
5394 10/29/2018  TLowes Companies,Inc. $72.89
5395 10/29/2018 NAPA Auto Parts $31.37
5396 10/29/2018 GOODMAN STEEL & SUPPLY $68.05
5397 10/29/2018  Ace Truck Equipment $1,194.00
5398 10/29/2018  JOHN HOFFER $12.17
5399 10/29/2018 KNK CONSTRUCTION LLC $1,250.00
5400 10/29/2018  BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL $1,042.60
5401 10/29/2018  JENNIE DUVAL $964.21
5402 10/29/2018 STEPHEN GLAUB $584.94
5403 10/29/2018  JOHN E HOFFER $1,075.85
5404 10/29/2018 BENJAMIN C HUPP $686.14
5405 10/29/2018 BARBARA L SELEGUE $307.97
5406 10/29/2018  DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN $684.94
5407 10/29/2018 DONALD W WATKINS $406.28
$9,613.46

Guest Speaker Jessica, Lakewood levy representative

Reed Hupp, requesting participation in the Boy Scout food drive.

Correspondence

REPORTS

Safety

FIRE

ZONING INSPECTOR Barb Selegue, zoning inspector, reported 2 buildings, 1 on Rankin Rd
and the other on Honda Hills RD.

Barb told us about a situation at 9254 Somerset Road. It was surveyed back around 1992
but the deed was never recorded. Trustees discussed the situation. Trustee Glaub made a motion
to grandfather the 20 foot road access to the back lot which is 30.44 acres. Trustee VanBuren
seconded the motion. Roll Call: Hupp yes, Glaub yes, Van Buren ves.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
NEW BUSINESS

Need to purchase salt and cinders. Trustee Hupp will check with Conesville to see if they

have cinders.
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Trustees discussed selling the road grader.
The red tractor is leaking fuel. Trustees decided to take it to Shaffer for repair.
Furnace in the shop isn’t working. Trustees will call for repair.
PUBLIC COMMENT
Barb Selegue reminded everyone about the dinner on Saturday after the election.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee Glaub. With
business complete, the board adjourned at 7:55pm
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